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Upcoming: 
 

Flag Day 
Tuesday, June 14 

Fly your flag! 
 

Arts Dept.  
& Float Planning Meeting 

Wednesday, June 15 
11:00 a.m. 

CCAC 
 

General Meeting 
Wednesday, June 22 

11:30 a.m. 
Sunset Hills Country Club 

 
Independence Day 

Monday, July 4 
Fly your flag! 

 
Conservation Dept. Meeting 

Monday, July 11 
11:30 a.m. 

 
Board Meeting 

Thursday, July 14 
10:00 a.m. 

 
International Students’ Picnic 

Tuesday, August 16 
Tanner State Park 

 
Fall Institute 
August 27-28 

Pine Isle 
 

Next Anne Hill Book Club 
Thursday, September 1, 10:00 a.m. 

Location TBA 
 

Salad Luncheon Fundraiser 
Tuesday, October 11 

First United Methodist Church 
 

TOPS 
Mondays, 1:00-2:00 p.m. 
TMC Women’s Center 

 

 

Next General Meeting 
 

Wednesday, June 22, 11:30 a.m. / Sunset Hills Country Club 
 
The program will be an informational meeting about the Ferst 
Foundation for Childhood Literacy in Carroll County.  This is a good 
opportunity to learn more about the program and what has been 
accomplished to date. 

 

Club Concerns 
 

Penny and Randy Ayers – Randy’s mother has passed away. 
 
Jayne Sanders – Jayne has been hospitalized for a heart problem. 
 
Juanita Cobb – Juanita has moved to California and is living with 
her daughter in a special care home.  Her new address is Juanita 
Cobb, c/o Sandra Orsak, 4903 Bella Collina St., Oceanside, CA  
92056. 
 

Actions Taken by Board on June 10 
 
 Voted to make the 2005 Fourth of July parade float a club project 
with a budget not to exceed $50.00. 
 
Received confirmation from Sunset Hills Country Club that this 
year’s November and December general meetings can be held on the 
third rather than the fourth Wednesday:  November 16 and December 
21. 
 

Live Oaks Shelter 
 

Contact Karen Hartley, 770-459-6050, if you’d like to help make 
window treatments for the Live Oaks Shelter.  The Shelter is 
scheduled to open in August. 
 

Jennie Award Nominee 
 

Leadership Committee Chair Helon Styles reports that she has 
submitted a Jennie Award nomination packet for Gwyn Chesnut, 
CCWC’s nominee. Good luck, Gwyn! 
 
 



 
Department Reports 
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Conservation:  All members are invited to attend 
the dedication ceremony of the Curtis Gardens at 
the Curtis-Marlow-Perry House on August 4 from 
7:00-8:30 p.m. 
 
Conservation Department members, please call 
Edith Morehead or Margaret Hickson if you are 
attending the July 11 meeting of the Conservation 
Department. 
 
 
Education: The Education Department will 
provide refreshments for the Summer Reading 
Program at the library in July. 
 
 
Home Life:  The Department is collecting tote 
bags and suitcases for foster children.  
 
 Members are encouraged to donate new or 
“valued” items for the silent auction to be held at 
the October 11 salad luncheon fundraiser.  
Handcrafted items are always especially 
appreciated. 
 
 
Public Affairs:  In May, 3,032 coupons worth 
$2,915.33 were mailed to COMFLEACT for 
military families overseas. 
 
The Club has received a thank-you letter from the 
Emergency Shelter for toiletries donated by 
members. 
 

 

Try This on Your Computer 
 
Several members have had trouble getting to the 
monthly newsletter on the internet.  Here’s what to 
do:Go to www.ccwc.dennisgould.com
 
The screen will look like this: 

 
 
The three most recent newsletters (April, May, 
and June 2005) will be listed below the message 
about Adobe Acrobat Reader.  If Acrobat Reader 
is already installed on your computer, just click on 
the month you want to see.  If it isn’t, click on the 
Adobe Acrobat Reader link and follow the 
instructions to install Acrobat Reader on your 
computer.  Then click on the month you want. 
 
If you want to look at old newsletters, click on 
“Our Archives” in the upper left corner of the 
screen. 
 
Please call Lora Tate, 770/834-3782, if you have 
questions or comments. 

 
 

CCWC Collects! 
 
If you’re new to the Civic Woman’s Club you may wonder what’s in all those little bags and bundles that are 
left on the table at the end of the meeting.  Well, it’s all about recycling useful things—and the list is lengthy.  
Here are some of the items that CCWC collects and how they’re used: 
 
Campbell’s Labels for Education   Tallulah Falls School 
Toiletries from hotels     Emergency Shelter, Alzheimer’s Support & Others 
New caps, hats & wigs    Cancer patients 
Old jewelry      Bingo night at nursing homes 
Magazines & books     Friends of Library, Emergency Shelter & Others 
Household & personal items    International students at UWG 
Manufacturers’ cents-off coupons   Military personnel overseas 

http://www.ccwc.dennisgould.com/


CCWC Collects (continued from page 2) 
 
Pull tabs from aluminum cans   Ronald McDonald House 
Tote bags & suitcases, new or used   Foster children 
Old Eyeglasses     Lions Club 
General Mills Box Tops for Education  Stepping Stones Educational Therapy Center 
   

 
 
 

Carrollton Civic Woman’s Club 
General Meeting 

May 25, 2005 
 
1st Vice President Gwyn Chesnut called the meeting to order and welcomed everyone. 
 
Tish Stone introduced the speaker, Jimmy Franklin from Tallulah Falls School. 
 
Helen Fay Lewis gave the inspirational and Edith Maxwell led the pledge to the flag. 
 

Officers’ Reports 
 
President Martha Ann Saunders, given by Gwyn Chesnut: 

• Institute, Pine Isle, August 27-28.  State board members will be Saturday night speakers. 
• June lunch meeting will be held at Country Club. 

 
1st Vice President Gwyn Chesnut:  Judy Hinsley was welcomed as the guest of Eleanor Hoomes.  Judy is 
from Canada. 
 
2nd Vice President Martha Thurman:  No report. 
 
Recording Secretary Roberta Brown:  Motion made to accept minutes as published (Lewis/Britt).  
MOTION PASSED. 
 
Corresponding Secretary Lora Tate:  No report. 
 
Treasurer Karen Hartley:  Reported current balance of $10,633.02. 
 

Old Business 
Salad Luncheon, October 11, First United Methodist Church. 

 
New Business 

Karen Hartley announced that she met with Betty Green of Live Oaks Shelter.  Plans are underway for 
CCWC to help with window treatments and throw pillows.  Target date for opening is August 2005. 
 

Department Reports 
Arts, Micki McDonald: 

• Still needed for July 4 float:  a green truck with a trailer hitch.  Also, suggestions for department 
props. 

• Micki’s heart necklaces will be for sale in September at the Mecca Festival as a fundraiser for the 
Arts Department. 

• Mecca Festival September 17 and 18.  Need volunteers. 
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• Poems are still needed for “The Art of Words.” 
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Conservation, Eleanor Hoomes: 

• Department will meet at 11:00 a.m. on June 6 at Janet Kiczek’s Daylily Farm.  Bring lunch and drink. 
• Weed pullers are still needed at Curtis Gardens. 
• Laura Miller has resigned as executive director of Keep Carroll Beautiful. 
• Keep a record of time and mileage you devote to picking up litter. 

 
Education, Penny Ayers:  No report. 
  
Home Life, Nancy Tunnell and Sandra Law: 

• Mother of the Year was voted on and Nancy Tunnell is our Mother of the Year. 
• Collecting new caps and wigs for “Caps for Cancer” for the cancer treatment center.  Please bring to 

general meeting. 
• Collecting suitcases and tote bags for foster children and diapers for DFACS.  Also collecting 

eyeglasses. 
 
International Affairs, Beverly Britt and Elaine Shivers:  International Picnic, August 16, Tanner State 
Park.  Need household items for “lending closet” –dishes, linens, clocks, small appliances, lamps, coffee 
makers, irons, etc. 
 
Public Affairs, Edith Maxwell:   

• Need sponsors for haircuts and spending money for New Hope Boys Home. 
• May 28, 1:00 p.m. following Central graduation, picnic at Lakeshore Park honoring first New Hope 

high school graduate. 
• Need names and addresses of soldiers in Middle East so Public Affairs can mail cards. 

 
Committee Reports 

 
Sunshine, Clemmie Walker:  Jayne Sanders had a heart attack, will be in the hospital at least three more 
weeks.  Remember Kitty Kaylor in Tanner with pneumonia. 
 
Leadership, Helon Styles: 

• Gwyn Chesnut received the Jennie Award nomination and Martha Thurman is alternate. 
• Please get volunteer forms in to Helon. 
 

Scrapbook, Anna Fazio:  Anna needs pictures for scrapbook. 
 
BTIO, Karen Hartley:  Babies at Central After School Program, next stop Housing Authority. 
 

Announcements 
 

Book Club will not meet this summer; will resume in September. 
 
Gwyn Chesnut announced that the Historical Society will have a Ramble on June 17-18.  Registration at 
Presbyterian Church, dinner at home of Dr. and Mrs. John Burson.  Friday visit Carrollton Historical Society.  
Saturday visit county historical sites.  Tickets approximately $80.00. 
 
Clemmie Walker announced that Prison Ministries needs note cards and stamps and volunteers to write 
letters to inmates in jail.  Inside Ministries also needs help. 
 
 
Roberta Brown 
Recording Secretary 
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